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	REHABILITATION CENTER FOR THE BLIND  AND VISUALLY IMPAIRED
	PHONE:  (808) 586-5283  ( FAX: (808) 586-4143

	STATE OF HAWAII DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES

	1901 BACHELOT STREET, HONOLULU, HAWAII  96817


M I N U T E S

REGULAR MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
Saturday, June 16, 2012
PLACE:
Ho`opono Auditorium 
1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii  96817

PRESENT:

1. Committee:  Kyle Aihara, Lyn Pasak, Don Patterson, Steve Kim, Chris Akamine, Joel Cho, and Ivy Galariada, 

Excused:  Virgil Stinnett and Clyde Ota
2. Members:  Dane Alani, Dave Cameron, Ted Chinn, Tony Fuimaono, Walter Ishikawa, Byron Jitchaku, Todd Lavigne, Gerry Lonergan, Perlita Manginsay, Lynn Misaki, Tom Morikami, Lespaul Naki, Norm Ota and Stan Young
3. Ho’opono:  SBA Lea Grupen, VFS Kat Fujimoto, Kyle Laconsay, MJ Andres, and Yvette Nahoopii-Dias
4. Guests:  Evelyn Racpan, Stacie Phasouk, Nani Fife and DAG Lori Wada
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Chair Kyle called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Following the reading of the minutes of the Regular Meeting held March 24, 2012, Chair Kyle asked if there were any changes to the minutes.  There being none, Joel moved to approve the minutes as read.  Lyn Pasak seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
PROGRAM REPORT:

1. New BEP Staff:  SBA Lea introduced Nani Fife who introduced two new hires for BEP:  Vending Specialist Kyle Laconsay and Office Assistant Yvette Nahoopii-Dias.  SBA Lea also reported we have a new hire for Ho’opono: Orientation and Mobility Specialist Shellford Cantan.
2. RSRA Balance:  SBA Lea reported a balance of $765,311.65 in the RSRA as of close of business on June 13, 2013.
3. New Facilities:

a. West Hawaii Civic Center:  Stan reported that the Director of Public, Works Warren Lee, has come up with an estimate to complete the facility and is also looking for county funds.  They have projected the paperwork to be completed by mid-summer, construction to start in the fall and hopefully have it completed before the end of the year.
b. FBI Building:  VFS Kat reported that personnel will be moving into the building in mid-August and that  she is working with a vending machine provider to install a hot and cold beverage machine and a snack machine.
c. Kamamalu Building:  Tabled for future consideration.
d. Joint POW/MIA Accounting Command:  No update.
e. Pearl Harbor Buildings 167 and 2:  VFS Kat reported that a permit is in process and under negotiation.

4. Status on Vending Machine Consultant:  SBA Lea reported that a well-qualified applicant was interviewed on May 25 and that we are currently in the process of drawing up a contract.  Scheduled target date for applicant to start is July.
SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS:

1. Training:  No report.
2. Legislative:  Chair Kyle mentioned that the lunch wagon ordinance passed which allows lunch wagons to park up to 3 hours instead of 15 minutes.

3. Strategic Planning:  No report.

4. Facilities:  Don reported that Stan will be getting Kaneohe Bay marine base soon.  DAG Lori Wada will report on this in the statewide meeting.
5. Budget & Finance:

a. Budget for SFY 2013:  VFS Kat reported that the B&F met on May 15 and approved the following budget:

Projected Income

Projected Unassigned Vending
$120,000

BVO Contribution
$250,000

Interest
$  10,000

Total Projected Income
$380,000

Projected Expenses

Medical/Retirement
$344,000

Travel/Food/Speakers
$    6,500

Travel for VS/VFS/Committee
$  12,000

Maintenance/Repair
$  50,000
Total Projected Expenses
$412,500
Joel moved to approve the budget as presented.  Ivy seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

b. Annual Benefits:  Chair Kyle reported that the B&F committee submitted a proposal for payments of $4,000 for retirement and $4,000 for medical for a total $8,000 per vendor.  Don moved to approve the benefit payment of $8,000 for retirement and medical.  Chris seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
c. Supplemental Benefit:  Chair Kyle reported that the B&F committee submitted a proposal for a one-time supplement benefit of $2,000 to be paid in the fall of this year, subject to the availability of funds.  Don moved to approve a one-time supplement payment of $2,000 in the fall, subject to availability of funds.  Chris seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
d. Allocation of up to $100K in RSRA:  Chair Kyle reported that the B&F committee recommended that we allocate up to $100k in the RSRA to match federal funds.  Don moved to allocate up to $100k in RS funds to match federal monies.  Steve seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
e. Annual Equipment Maintenance Contract:  Chair Kyle reported that a suggestion was made to consider obtaining a service contract to conduct preventive maintenance and service calls for program equipment.  Kyle asked for a motion to direct the SLA to inquire and evaluate the cost for a maintenance and service contract for ongoing maintenance of program equipment statewide.  Don made a motion for the SLA to obtain bids for a maintenance and service contract.  Steve seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
f. Operational Needs List:  Chair Kyle reported that the RS is in good shape due to the availability and use of 110 funds for purchases which would normally be purchased with RS funds.  He asked that each vendor contact VFS to discuss what their needs for their facility are either in writing or email.
NEXT MEETING:
The next regular meeting will be announced at a later date. 
ADJOURNMENT: 
There being no further business to discuss, Joel moved to adjourn the meeting.  Hearing no objections, Chair Kyle adjourned the meeting at 10:24 a.m.
Transcribed by:
MJ Andres, Secretary
SBB/Employment Section
